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St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School - Newsletter
9th March 2018 (525)
Tel: 0161-205-1700

Sunday Masses: Vigil Mass – Saturday, 6.30 p.m. at St. Malachy’s

9:30 a.m. and 11:30 a.m. (signed for the deaf) at St. Patrick’s

                      Parish Website: www.sspatrickmalachy.org.uk
School Website: www.stedmundsrcprimaryschool.co.uk
School Twitter account: @stedmundsrcps

Facebook page: St. Edmund’s Roman Catholic Primary School

If there is any parent who wishes their child to be baptised, please contact the Parish Priest of the parish in which you live.  If you live within the boundaries of this parish, please see Father Jim after one of the Sunday Masses listed above
Our next statement to live by is: ‘In Lent, I try to accept forgiveness from others.’
ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY MATTERS! 
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Well, thank goodness the ‘Beast from the East’ and ‘Storm Emma’ have left us - not without some disruption however! Thank you so much for all of your co-operation and understanding last week.  We are back to normal this week however and are looking forward to seeing who won this week’s attendance in our assembly on Monday! 

Ice cream, ice cream, we all love ice cream!! Well done to Year 2 who have won the attendance for February with a superb 99.5%! We hope you enjoyed your ice cream party today!
MEDICAL ALERT: Parents need to be aware that there has been a recent national and local increase in scarlet fever. The signs and symptons include: sore throat, headache, fever, nausea and vomiting.  We have attached a circular that we have received from Manchester City Council about this. Please take the time to read the section on ‘Signs and symptons of scarlet fever’. Take your child to their GP if you suspect they have scarlet fever and then inform the staff in our school office.

PRAYER AND WORSHIP:  Unfortunately, Father Jim has had to cancel the Mass for Tuesday but the staff will still undertake prayer and worship with the children.  
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The season of Lent is well underway and in school, during this Lenten season we are challenged to ‘#GiveItUp'.  The children have now received  their St. Joseph’s Penny Box - we ask that you save some pennies each week to put in the box and bring it back in when full. 
LENTEN FUNDRAISING… During Lent, the children will learn how we do four things to grow closer to God – fast, give, prepare and pray.  Here’s what has been going on so far…
RAINBOW FRIDAY:  Every Friday until we finish for Easter is now RAINBOW Friday! Children can pay a donation of 50p or £1 per family and wear a colour from the rainbow. The idea is that children come dressed in all one colour so that we can arrange them into a rainbow all together in the playground...weather permitting! Photos will be posted on our Facebook so please have a look at our page!

Thank you so much for your support so far! Look out on Facebook for pictures of the day! 
CAKE SALE: To help us to raise money for our Lenten charities we have started our cake sales this week! We will be selling cakes and biscuits for the next 2 Fridays from 3.00 p.m. We started today with Y1 & 2 and will be followed by Y3 & 4 next week and finish with Y5 & 6 on Friday, 23rd March. Please can all the children in years 3 and 4 bring some cakes in to school next Friday for their sale.  Thank you for your continued support with our fundraising activities.
NURSERY PLACES: If you or your family and friends have a child who is baptised Roman Catholic and was born between 1.9.14 and 31.8.15, please make sure you have completed a registration form to apply for a place in our Nursery in September 2018. Forms are available from the School Office.
 YEAR 4 TIMES TABLE TEST: It may seem like a long way away, but in 2019, the Department for Education will be bringing in a statutory times tables test for all children in Year 4.   Believe it or not, whether a child knows their times tables or not is a good indicator for whether they will be able to access the rest of the curriculum or not. Knowing their times tables really helps…not only one way, but also the other way too and the inverse!  E.g. 4 x 7 = 28,   7 x 4 = 28,   28 ÷ 7 = 4,   28 ÷ 4 = 7.
Happy learning! 

DEBATE MATE ROUND 2: Following on from their successes last month, our Debate Mate team are through to the next round which is taking place next week. Good luck children! We will let you know how they get on!
ONLINE FREE SCHOOL MEAL CHECKER: Please remember to register your child as soon as possible at

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims/ 
GOOD NEWS – SUPERSTAR PUPILS: The following pupils have either impressed their teachers or lunchtime staff this week and were rewarded in our weekly assembly:
Basima (Y4)   Roger (Y4)  Calvin (R)   Ivy-Mai (R)   Eldan (Y3)  Kimora (Y3)   Emmie (Y2)   
 Sabrina (Y2)   Kamilia (Y6)   Kareem (Y6)     Lacey (Y5)     Emmanuel (Y5)   Danni (Y1)     Nathan (Y1)
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:
	Tuesday, 13th March
	No Mass

	Friday, 16th March
	Rainbow Friday – 50p donation per child or £1 per family

Year 3 & 4 cake sale
Musicians from Years 5 & 6 to represent school at The Irish Festival

	Tuesday, 20th March
	No Mass

	Friday, 23rd March
	Rainbow Friday – 50p donation per child or £1 per family

Year 5 & 6 cake sale

	Monday, 26th March
	The beginning of Holy Week

Staff ‘Bake Off’ in the hall at 2:45 p.m. Parents welcome!

	Tuesday, 27th March
	Whole school Mass at 9:30 a.m. led by Year 4
Stations of the Cross in the afternoon

	Wednesday, 28th March
	Whole School Liturgy at 9:15 a.m.

	Thursday, 29th March
	Own clothes day – 50p donation per child or £1 per family

The ‘Ed’s Factor’! (9:30 a.m. start)

Easter egg hunt

School closes at 1:30 p.m.

	Monday, 16th April
	School Re-opens for the Summer Term at 8:50 a.m.
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Attend Today, Achieve Tomorrow



SPECIAL PRAYERS: 
Please remember the following people in your prayers this week:

All of our mothers, aunties, grandmas and Nanas, Mrs Lee, Mrs Bridge (90th birthday), Sister Lucy, the children, staff and community of St. Edmund’s during our Lenten journey. Please let us know by informing the office if you would like us to include a member of your family in our prayers.
Stay with us, Lord, on our Lenten journey.

